
January 2021

Dear Members of Congress: 

We write to you as organizations that care deeply about philanthropy to urge you to oppose the 
newly proposed “Initiative to Accelerate Charitable Giving.” Contrary to its title, this proposal would 
severely hamper Americans’ ability to give to causes they care about. 

The core of the Initiative is a series of unnecessary and arbitrary regulations on donor-advised 
funds, which are an increasingly popular vehicle for charitable giving. Donor-advised funds allow 
individuals to donate as much as they can in a given year; they facilitate both immediate and long-
term giving for a specific cause or local community. Beyond donor-advised funds, the Initiative also 
takes aim at a family’s ability to serve its own foundation, which would unfairly target smaller and 
less-wealthy institutions. 

Throughout history, the freedom to give has been an indispensable part of America’s culture and 
social fabric. Charity helps us come together as a nation, overcome partisan divides, and face serious 
societal challenges, both now and in the future. The current COVID-19 pandemic is a case in point: 
Charitable giving was up 7.5 percent during the first half of 2020, and major donor-advised fund 
providers have seen both the value and number of charitable grants rise by about 50 percent. 

It’s important to keep America’s charitable sector strong and vibrant by allowing people to easily give 
to the causes they care about. We call on you to oppose attempts to discourage donors or undermine 
important vehicles for charitable giving, particularly during times of crisis when philanthropic 
engagement is most needed. 

Yours sincerely, 

Jack Park
General Counsel
ACRU Action Fund
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CEO
ALEC Action

Michael Farris
President & CEO
Alliance Defending Freedom
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President
American Council of 
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Legal Director
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CEO
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Capital Research Center
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President
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President
The Committee for Justice 
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President & CEO
Commonwealth Foundation
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President
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President & CEO
DonorsTrust
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President & CEO
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President & CEO
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Richard N. Lorenc
Executive Vice President
Foundation for  
Economic Education
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Annette Meeks
CEO 
Freedom Foundation  
of Minnesota

Adam Brandon
President
FreedomWorks

Roger Ream
President & CEO
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Grace-Marie Turner
President
Galen Institute
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Carrie Lukas
President
Independent Women’s Forum

F. Vincent Vernuccio
President 
Institute for the 
American Worker
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Connor Boyack
President 
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Pacific Research Institute

Ellen Weaver
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President & CEO
The Philanthropy Roundtable 

James Stergios
Executive Director 
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President
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President & CEO
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Executive Director
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David Williams
President
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President & CEO
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